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Rabbi James Baaden - farewell
After some 8 years in post, Rabbi James Baaden left South London Liberal Synagogue at the end of January. He will now be able to devote himself full time to his research degree at Wolfson College, Oxford.
James has been a tower of strength in inter faith activity in South London, whether in South London Inter Faith Group, Lambeth Multi Faith Action Group, Clapham and Stockwell Faith Forum, Wandsworth Multi Faith Network or various other contexts. Not least of course in South London Liberal Synagogue's own programme, notably the series of Faith Sounds concerts which he initiated.

There were two leaving events at SLLS. The first was the Tu Bi'Shevat Seder on Monday 21 January. This is the "New Year of the Trees" - a beautiful celebration of nature in the depths of winter, with sharing of anything edible/drinkable which features fruits, juices, nuts or seeds.

The second occasion was James's Farewell Kiddush after the Shabbat morning service on Saturday 26 January. Kiddush is the blessing and sharing of bread and wine that normally follows the Shabbat/Sabbath morning service, and on this special occasion there was a wonderful array of refreshments. Amongst other speakers, Sarah Thorley paid tribute to James's inter faith involvement in South London and presented a copy of Brother Daniel's Transcendence: Prayer of People of Faith, as a token of our gratitude.
Found - an independent examiner for the SLIFG financial accounts

The award of a grant from the Faith Communities Capacity Building Fund enabled the studies by Sarah Thorley and Siriol Davies to be commissioned. It also brought a requirement to appoint an honorary Independent Examiner of our accounts. We are very grateful to Mr Vijay Lee, a Principal Lecturer in Accounting and Finance in the School of Business at South Bank University, for accepting this role. Vijay signed off the 2006 accounts on 2.12.07 and, since the grant ran from April 2006 until March 2007, we shall be seeking his help again after the 2007 accounts have been finalized for this year's AGM.
The Annual General Meeting

After several years at Trinity Hospice, Clapham Common, major redevelopment work there obliged us to choose another venue for our AGM last year. So the 2007 AGM took place at South London Liberal Synagogue at 4pm on Sunday 18 March. 

This year the AGM will be on Sunday 9 March, again at 4pm, and as usual will be followed by a bring-and-share vegetarian meal. We are grateful to the Management Committee of the Hyderi Islamic Centre, 26 Estreham Road, SW16 5PQ, for the opportunity to hold the AGM there, and we thank our Treasurer, Ebrahim Rashid, for making the arrangements.
The constitution of SLIFG states that the AGM will ‘elect the secretary and treasurer and other members of the committee, making every effort to include representatives of the main faiths in South London’. The outgoing Committee is working to secure nominations for the new Committee that reflect that requirement. The constitution also states that ‘nominations for officers and members of the committee should be submitted to the secretary seven days before the AGM’.

Faith Trails
Arising from her visits and investigations outside London, Siriol Davies recommended the Faith Trails idea for South London. Siriol feels that the South London Inter Faith Walks over the past 11 years can provide several candidates for Faith Trails, and two applications have now been submitted for funds to enable a part-time worker to develop the idea, keeping school and other young people's groups particularly in mind.
South London Inter Faith Walks
It has been very good to see Bernard Mordan's 30 minute film of the 2007 Walk in Southwark. This was first shown publicly at a Faith Around The Elephant meeting in January and then on 2 February at SLIFG's Looking Forward to Spring evening at St John's in Clapham. In the event we also looked further forward, to Summer, because Kate Allan and Sarah Thorley briefed us on the plans for the 2008 Walk in Balham and Tooting. The provisional date is Saturday 12 July. 
The SLIFG web-site now has a separate page for Annual Inter Faith Walks in various parts of South London since 1997 and highlights the collaboration with a different local organisation every year since 2003. This year the walk is being arranged jointly with Balham and Tooting Community Association (BATCA).
From Revd Hilary Fife, Senior Chaplain at Mayday Hospital in Croydon

The Equality and Diversity Group at Mayday is to set up a sub-group for religion which will include members representing people of faith in South London. The key aims of the group are:

1. To review and establish whether the Trust is promoting equality and diversity in the area of religion and belief.

2. To identify areas of improvement relating to religion and belief to help improve services for patients and visitors.

3. To ensure that action plans are developed to comply with legal requirements and best practice for the area of religion and belief.

Would you be willing to attend a meeting about once a quarter as a South London Inter Faith Group representative? Hilary envisages meetings lasting an hour and using phone or email between meetings if necessary. Please could you consider this and get in touch with Alan Gadd in the first instance if you feel you may be able to help?
Informal Friday lunch meetings at All Saints’, Battersea

The next meeting in this series is planned for Friday 4 April. There will be a vegetarian lunch at 12.30pm and a time to share news and experiences will follow from 1pm until 2pm. All Saints’ is located at Battersea Park, in Prince of Wales Drive (SW11 4BD).

Understanding Islam

The 10 week Understanding Islam course, taught by Dr Chris Hewer of St Ethelburga’s Centre, is currently running in Balham, Coulsdon, and Ham and at Westminster Cathedral. There are reports of very good numbers attending.

Next term there will be a course on Tuesday evenings, beginning on 15 April and hosted jointly by St Andrew's Church and the Khatme Nubawat Islamic Centre which are near-neighbours at Stockwell Green. For more information contact Clapham and Stockwell Faith Forum, info@csff.co.uk .

The Shape of 2008 for SLIFG

The 2007/8 Committee had its sixth and final meeting on 26 January, and at that stage the provisional shape of the 2008 programme was:

Saturday 2 February at 6pm

Looking Forward to Spring

Social evening at St John's Clapham

Sunday 9 March at 4pm

AGM at the Hyderi Islamic Centre

Saturday 7 June, all day, early start

Coach Outing to Canterbury

(to be confirmed)

Saturday 12 July, all day

Inter Faith Walk in Balham and Tooting

(to be planned with BATCA; date to be confirmed)
A Sunday in October at 4pm

Meeting for representatives of inter faith organisations across South London

Sunday 9 November

Remembrance Sunday Inter Faith programme

(to be planned in discussion with Greenwich Multi-Faith Forum)
Other items in the programme are likely to include the following.

· The quarterly Friday lunchtimes at All Saints' Battersea are expected to continue. 

· SLIFG might sometimes share in another organisation's event, as with the Southwark Muslim Women's Association's Arts Exhibition on Saturday 8 March. 

· SLIFG might again organise inter faith training modules for the Anglican Diocese of Southwark during 2008.

Enquiries about any of the items in this newsletter may be addressed to

Alan Gadd, Secretary, SLIFG

24 Holmewood Gardens, London SW2 3RS

020 8678 8977

secretary@southlondoninterfaith.org.uk 

